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Thank you Mr. Chairman,

We would like to inform you that Oman has real concern in relation to the application of some elements of the NAMA Modalities. As you are aware, Oman is a Member of the Gulf Cooperation Council Customs Union that has most of its Common External Tariffs applied at 5%.

Oman will be subject to the overall reductions of tariffs, and  will be affected by applying the Swiss formula. Indeed, after application of the formula, Oman would be required to reduce a considerable number of tariffs below the level of the GCC Common External Tariff.  Therefore, further flexibility is required for a number of tariff lines that would otherwise need to be reduced below that of the GCC Common External Tariff. It should be noted that Oman’s  bound rates are much lower than many members.

In that context and as Oman is a recently acceded member and a developing country, we are requesting a special treatment addressing this situation, as other Customs Unions in the NAMA modalities been treated.

We would like to bring this issue to your attention in order to obtain the necessary flexibilities that will allow Oman’s bound rates to be in conformity with GCC Common External Tariffs of 5%. 

Mr. Chairman, let me put this request in context.  The rules of the WTO seek to encourage and facilitate regional trade among Members through the establishment of customs unions.  This is particularly important for developing countries.  The GCC has set its Common External Tariff at an extremely low level of 5%, consistent with the principle that the formation of a customs union should not unduly restrict trade with third parties.  By setting such a low Common External Tariff, we have achieved that objective.

Therefore, Oman is suggesting the following draft language along the following formulation to be reflected in the revised NAMA text:

“As an exception, Oman shall not be required to reduce any bound rates below 5%.”

Thank you Mr. Chairman.

